
TOWN OF TROY 
SPECIAL BOARD MEETING 

 
October 21, 2017 

 
 

 On Saturday, October 21, 2017, the town board and officers met at 9:00 a.m. at the 
Town of Troy town hall to work on the 2018 budget. 
 Attending were Roger Mack, Don Meise, Jeff Lohr, Lloyd E. Ballweg, and Mary Zins. 
 Since the town officers and board will be up for reelection in April, it was decided to 
increase the wages for the following: 

1. Town Supervisors $2,200 to $3,000/annual 
2. Town Treasurer $8,500 to $9,000/annual 
3. Town Clerk  $15,000 to $18,000/annual 
4. Chief Election Inspector $18/hr. to $20/hr. 
5. Poll Workers  $12/hr. to $15/hr. 

The town chairman position will remain at $4,000 annually.  The increases will go in 
force after the April 2018 election. 
 There was discussion regarding the feasibility of hiring Delmore Consulting, LLC for the 
mapping of the town roads.  His fee includes assisting with road work bid letting, recording road 
surface conditions, inventory and mapping, road maintenance plan and the PASER ratings 
which are to be submitted every other year to the Department of Transportation.  The initial 
fee is $15,000 but the yearly fee is $3,500.  It was made a budget item. 
 Mack inquired at Mid-State Equipment and McFarlane’s regarding renting a skid loader 
for a one-year period.  The following are the quotes:  
 Mid-State Bob Cat $3,500/yr. rent $25/hr. over 100 hours 
 McFarlane’s Kubota  $3,500/yr. rent $40/hr. over 100 hours 
 Both issues will be placed on the November agenda. 
 The meeting adjourned at 11:00 a.m. 
 
     Respectively submitted, 
 
 
 
     Mary Zins, Clerk 
  
 


